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The Local Government Review

Local Government changes are coming soon. Oulton Parish
Council feel that local representation is vital to maintain the strong
links fromthe Parish and the local community to the new authority.

The Oulton Parish Council will be putting forward the view that
Parishes must have an increasing voice in what affects them
directly in their every day lives.

(— Your Local Councillors are:——
B

rian Hunter (Chairman),

37 Hadleigh Drive, Oulton Broad
Jeremy Hobbs (Vice Chairman),

Flat 2, 3 Harbour Road, Oulton Broad
Hilda Burton,

Dairy Farm,Camps Heath, Oulton
Heather Browne,

2 Meadow Road, Oulton
Ken Alexander,

Tudor Cottage, Camps Heath, Oulton
Patrick Finnigan,

27 Stirling Close, Oulton
Jim Goodhew,

18 Union Lane, Oulton
Bill Robertson,

2 Akethorpe Way, Lowestoft
Charles Swan,

18 Woods Loke West, Oulton Broad
Eve Dungate(Parish Clerk),

2 Vallibus Close, Oulton
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year. In this Christmas newsletter we outline briefly some
of the functions for which we are responsible.
A warm welcome awaits you at our Parish Council Meetings
held on the second Monday in each month at Oulton Community
Centre.

THE Oulton Parish Council sends greetings at this time of the

A very Happy Christmas to you and your families
from the members of Gulton Parish Comneil.
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Protecting Our Environment

The pressures on the Countryside have never been greater than they
are today. Both National and International issues are brought to our
attention constantly and it is easy to feel both overwhelmed and
powerless.

However, everybody can contribute something, even
ifitis only by walking a footpath. By acting atalocal level
Oulton Parish Council is promoting the Countryside and
helping to make it more accessible to the General
Public. The Parish Council aims to achieve this in a
variety of ways including liaising with external
organisations and other local authorities.

The Parish Council is represented on both the Waveney District
Environmental Forum and the Broads Authority Consultation Committee
both of which deal with issues affecting the Countryside. Almost one
third of the Parish consists of marshlands and measures proposed by
these bodies to safeguard this beautiful and unique part of our local
scene are very important to the Parish Council.

Further examples of the Council's work include the extension of the
Fisher Row footpath and current attempts to gain tree preservation
orders for the Oak Trees on the Longfields Path.

[ASCOULNTARILITY: FNANGE: STEWARDSHIR |
EEET e E RSN N R ECSEESEEEEC
Oulton Parish Councilis accountable to Government auditors and
its parishioners for the funding it receives by way of the Parish
Precept as shown on your Community Charge statement.

In recent years money from this fund has been spent on
refurbishing a playing field, providing a fence around a children’s
play area and assisting with the upkeep of Oulton Community
Centre. Partofthe fund was also used to take stepsto try and keep
‘travellers’ off a public open space and playing field.

The Oulton Parish Council only invests its funds in ways which
will be of some direct benefit to its Parishioners.

Making Oulton Safer A Planned Future

The Parish Council have been | The Oulton Parish Council receives
actively involved in bring about | notice of plans for development in its
measures to make Oulton safer | area. This gives an opportunity for
both in the Village itself and | local opinion to be heard, through
more recently in Camps Heath. | your Parish Council. These views are
Heavier and faster traffic will | then passed on to the local planning
continue to need this sort of | authority, the Waveney District
local watchdog operation. Counil.

To Broaden our Horizons

Twinning
During the summerof this year, ayoung German student (from the
‘old’ East German state) was the guest of Councillor Robertson
and his family. On his return to Germany, the student took with him
details of our parish to give to his father who he though would be
interested. The father (who is an evangelical preacher) kindly
translated the documents and wrote to Councillor Robertson
expressing his enthusiasm for a twinning arrangement. He also
passed on all the information to his ‘Parish Council. This has
resulted in the Burgermeisterin (Lady Mayor) of his village of
Neidhartshausen in the Rhén district (the southern tip of whatwas
East Germany) writing to Councillor Robertson, with equal
enthusiasm and stating that her council were delighted with the
proposals which they regard as something that will do good, in
what they see as part of a whole new world opening up to them.
When further contact is established it is hoped that a parish

“Twinning Organisation’ will be set up to conduct all twinning
arrangements (independent from the Parish Council. Any
parishioners who would like to be actively involved should contact
Councillor Robertson on Lowestoft 573491 (evenings/weekends)
or 0493 602741 (daytime). German speakers being more than
welcome!!




